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December 4, 2013
California Public Utilities Commission
Mr. Ryan Dulin, Director, Communications Division
505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Mr. Dulin,
I am writing this letter to you to ask for your consideration of the addition of accessible feature smart phones to the approved list of accessible equipment which is provided through the California Technology Access Program.  As a user of equipment being provided through CTAP, I can attest to the benefits for visually impaired people of having large buttons and audible speech features on landline phones.  However, the Jitterbug phone really does not provide useful information to a visually impaired person who is familiar with the potentials of a smart phone.
Therefore, we recommend that the PUC approve something such as the ODIN VI for distribution in the Deaf and Disabled Telecommunications Program.  

The National Federation of the Blind of California is a social action organization made up of blind and visually impaired consumers and their families.  We all have telephones and therefore pay the CA Relay Service and Communications Devices Fund surcharge.  We would like to see more appropriate equipment made available to blind and visually impaired consumers. As President of the National Federation of the Blind of California, I advocate on behalf of blind consumers in California.  I would be happy to provide additional feedback to the PUC if desired.

Thank you for your consideration of this issue.

Sincerely,

Mary Willows, President

